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Measure Description: 
Requires Commissioner of the Bureau of Labor and Industries to establish toll-free telephone hotline to 
receive inquiries related to employment status of persons who perform live entertainment. 
 
Government Unit(s) Affected:  
Bureau of Labor and Industries (BOLI) 
 
Summary of Expenditure Impact: 

2015-17 Biennium 2017-19 Biennium

General Fund $138,909 $138,909

Lottery Funds

Other Funds
Federal Funds

Total Funds $138,909 $138,909

Positions 1 1

FTE 1.00 1.00

 
 
Local Government Mandate: 
This bill does not affect local governments' service levels or shared revenues sufficient to trigger Section 
15, Article XI of the Oregon Constitution. 
 
Analysis: This bill would require the Commissioner of the Bureau of Labor and Industries to implement 
and maintain a toll-free line to receive inquires and complaints related to employment in the performance 
of live entertainment. The toll-free line would be required to be staffed by certified social workers or 
individuals who have a background in providing live entertainment as an independent contractor. 
 
This bill represents a new activity not currently contemplated in the budget for the Bureau of Labor and 
Industries. No source of funding is identified in the measure. BOLI anticipates a cost of $138,909 and 
1.0 FTE to staff the phone line (presumably funded with General Fund). This fiscal impact statement is 
for the purpose of transmitting the measure from the House Committee on Business and Labor to the 
Joint Committee on Ways and Means.  The agency anticipates having a fiscal impact associated with 
this bill, the amount of this impact is still being determined.  A more complete fiscal analysis on the bill 
will be prepared as the measure is considered in the Joint Committee on Ways and Means. 
 
 
 


